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b) Cllr Matt Brereton was not in attendance but had sent his apologies. He is meeting with 
Peter Hosking next week and also with the Community Manager.  

c) Community Led Plan – Broughton Post Office is keeping its “stay as is” status until 
March 2018 following letters written by Community Led Plan Steering Group. MP John 
Woodcock visited the Post Office on 13 May and Diane Bath explained to him the 
difficulties of keeping a rural Post Office viable. 
Signage outside the school (20 when lights show) were installed a fortnight ago. 
Highways say that refreshing of road markings is “on ticket” along with other items 
agreed and apologize for the delay. 
Parish Clerk has been given a cheque for £1000 towards the new door on the Victory 
Hall. The funding is a CCC’s Community Grant which has come via Broughton 
Community Plan. 

d) Public – No concerns from the public. 
 

115/17 Victory Hall 
Cllr Knowles advised that following the Victory Hall AGM, the committee is the same as last 
year and there was only 1 member of the public at the AGM. 
The new door has been put on the Victory Hall and they are looking for a solution to having 
the door open without having to wedge it open. Various repairs internally are going to be 
done and the roof will need attention this year. The library part needs some plastering work 
Doing. Some volunteers from the Drama group are going to paint and more volunteers will 
be sought. 
 

116/17 Donkey Rocks 
a) Resolved to open an account with Travis Perkins. 
b) Resolved to purchase another 3 bags of Quarry Slate in order to finish off the work on 

the footway at Donkey Rocks.  
 

117/17 Public Toilets  
Consideration was given to having the garden area tidied up. Resolved to  adjourn this to a 
future agenda after the revamp is finished and get more quotes.  

 
118/17 Verge Maintenance 

 The clerk advised that realistically it was too late for the Parish Council to take over the 
Verge Maintenance this year. 

 
119/17 Planning Applications 

  SL/2017/0458 – Land opposite Inglewood Tce, Foxfield  Broughton-in-Furness 
  Erection of a Bungalow – No objections 
  7/2017/5356 – Ulpha Water Treatment Works, Duddon Valley, Cumbria, LA20 6DZ 
  Construction of a cabin containing office and Welfare facilities  for existinf personal staff 
  No objections 
  Info only 
  7/2017/5365 – Knott Wood, Back Lane, Broughton in Furness LA20 5DE  
  Access over verge and access gate. 
  Noted 
  SL/2017/0283 – The Birches, Broughton in Furness has been approved with conditions. 
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120/17  Financial Matters  
 Resolved that the following Direct Debits, Standing Orders be paid: 
 
  E-on 71.68  
 HMRC  51.80 

  C Adams 225.00 
  Healthmatic                                                   385.99  
  Hawthwaite Garden Services 460.00 
  Water Plus 105.35 
  Thomas Butler & Son 866.00 
  Elegant Products Ltd 1430.00 
    £3595.82 

  Receipts 

   CGP 4000.00  
  Land Rent                                               5.00 
    £4005.00 

 
121/17 Auto Enrolment 
  Resolved to adjourn this until next meeting. 

 
122/17 Correspondence 

 Resolved to note items of correspondence received since the last meeting. 
 

123/17 Cllr Reports 
 Cllr Albion raised concern about the state of the footpath in Princes Street. 
 Raised concern about the lack of a signal for mobile telephones. 
 Cllr Longworth raised concern about cattle grids being dangerous with railings broken 
 and the grids dropping  
 Cllr Glessal raised concern about the road between Baskell to Croft End breaking up again. 
 Cllr Edmondson raised concern about a manhole on Foxfield Road which has dropped. 
 Raised concern about overhanging branches on Foxfield Road. 
 Cllr Knowles advised that the scaffolding had gone up at the TIC and it is going to be 

painted.     
.      
124/17  District Cllr Curwen 
  Cllr Curwen advised that he had had a meeting with Peter Hosking and overhanging 

branches in various locations are going to be cut back for better visibility. Cllr Curwen  
 is attending a meeting on flooding in July and requested that anyone with any issues report 

them to him before the meeting. 
 Cllr Curwen advised that the ditch from the first house on Foxfield Road  which crosses into 

Broughton Beck is owned by 1 person the middle bit by a second person and the last bit 
belongs to the first person  and he has asked J Illett for clarification.  

 
125/17 Date of Next Meeting  
 To note that the next meeting is 27 July 2017 at 7.30pm.  
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